Geschichte Der Philosophie Vol 1 Geschichte Der Griechischen Philosophie Erste Abtheilung Die Griechische Philosophie Von Ihren Anfangen Bis Sokrates

TE DER GRIECHISCHEN PHILOSOPHIE ERSTE ABTHEILUNG DIE GRIECHISCHE PH
Er Reshid was like to lose his wits for amazement at this sight and was confounded at this that he beheld and witnessed. Then said he to Tuhfeh,
'Come, tell me thy story from first to last, [and let me know all that hath betided thee,] as if I had been present' She answered with 'Hearkening and
obedience,' and fell to telling him [all that had betided her] first and last, from the time when she first saw the Sheikh Aboultawaif, how he took her
and descended with her through the side of the draught-house; and she told him of the horse she had ridden, till she came to the meadow aforesaid
and described it to him, together with the palace and that which was therein of furniture, and related to him how the Jinn rejoiced in her and that
which she had seen of the kings of them, men and women, and of Queen Kemeriyeh and her sisters and Queen Shuaaeh, Queen of the Fourth Sea,
and Queen Es Shuhba, Queen of Queens, and King Es Shisban, and that which each one of them had bestowed upon her. Moreover, she told him
the story of Meimoun the Sworder and described to him his loathly favour, which he had not consented to change, and related to him that which
befell her from the kings of the Jinn, men and women, and the coming of the Queen of Queens, Es Shuhba, and how she had loved her and
appointed her her vice-queen and how she was thus become ruler over all the kings of the Jinn; and she showed him the patent of investiture that
Queen Es Shuhba had written her and told him that which had betided her with the Ghoul-head, whenas it appeared to her in the garden, and how
she had despatched it to her palace, beseeching it to bring her news of the Commander of the Faithful and that which had betided him after her.
Then she described to him the gardens, wherein she had taken her pleasure, and the baths inlaid with pearls and jewels and told him that which had
befallen Meimoun the Sworder, whenas he carried her off, and how he had slain himself; brief, she told him all that she had seen of wonders and
rarities and that which she had beheld of all kinds and colours among the Jinn..8. Noureddin Ali and the Damsel Enis el Jelii cxcix.? ? ? ? ? b. The
Controller's Story cxix.Now the folk used to go in to her and salute her and crave her prayers; and it was her wont to pray for none till he had
confessed to her his sins, when she would seek pardon for him and pray for him that he might be healed, and he was straightway made whole of
sickness, by permission of God the Most High. [So, when the four sick men were brought in to her,] she knew them forthright, though they knew
her not, and said to them, ' Let each of you confess his sins, so I may crave pardon for him and pray for him.' And the brother said, 'As for me, I
required my brother's wife of herself and she refused; whereupon despite and folly (7) prompted me and I lied against her and accused her to the
townsfolk of adultery; so they stoned her and slew her unjustly and unrighteously; and this is the issue of unright and falsehood and of the slaying
of the [innocent] soul, whose slaughter God hath forbidden.'.11. Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the Porter (239).Presently, she heard a blowing
behind her; so she turned and behold, a head without a body and with eyes slit endlong; it was of the bigness of an elephant's head and bigger and
had a mouth as it were an oven and projecting tusks, as they were grapnels, and hair that trailed upon the earth. So Tuhfeh said, 'I take refuge with
God from Satan the Stoned!' and recited the Two Amulets; (217) what while the head drew near her and said to her, 'Peace be upon thee, O princess
of Jinn and men and unique pearl of her age and her time! May God still continue thee on life, for all the lapsing of the days, and reunite thee with
thy lord the Imam!' (218) 'And upon thee be peace,' answered she, 'O thou whose like I have not seen among the Jinn!' Quoth the head, 'We are a
people who avail not to change their favours and we are called ghouls. The folk summon us to their presence, but we may not present ourselves
before them [without leave]. As for me, I have gotten leave of the Sheikh Aboultawaif to present myself before thee and I desire of thy favour that
thou sing me a song, so I may go to thy palace and question its haunters (219) concerning the plight of thy lord after thee and return to thee; and
know, O Tuhfet es Sudour, that between thee and thy lord is a distance of fifty years' journey to the diligent traveller.' 'Indeed,' rejoined Tuhfeh,
'thou grievest me [for him] between whom and me is fifty years' journey. And the head said to her, 'Be of good heart and cheerful eye, for the kings
of the Jinn will restore thee to him in less than the twinkling of an eye.' Quoth she,' I will sing thee an hundred songs, so thou wilt bring me news of
my lord and that which hath befallen him after me.' And the head answered, saying, 'Do thou favour me and sing me a song, so I may go to thy lord
and bring thee news of him, for that I desire, before I go, to hear thy voice, so haply my thirst (220) may be quenched.' So she took the lute and
tuning it, sang the following verses:.As for Aboulhusn, he gave not over sleeping till God the Most High brought on the morning, when he awoke,
crying out and saying, "Ho, Tuffaheh! Ho, Rahet el Culoub! Ho, Miskeh! Ho, Tuhfeh!" And he gave not over calling upon the slave-girls till his
mother heard him calling upon strange damsels and rising, came to him and said, "The name of God encompass thee! Arise, O my son, O
Aboulhusn! Thou dreamest." So he opened his eyes and finding an old woman at his head, raised his eyes and said to her, "Who art thou?" Quoth
she, "I am thy mother;" and he answered, "Thou liest! I am the Commander of the Faithful, the Vicar of God." Whereupon his mother cried out and
said to him, "God preserve thy reason! Be silent, O my son, and cause not the loss of our lives and the spoiling of thy wealth, [as will assuredly
betide,] if any hear this talk and carry it to the Khalif.".? ? ? ? ? f. The Sixth Officer's Story dccccxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? But on no wise was I affrayed nor
turned from love of her; So let the railer rave of her henceforth his heart's content..? ? ? ? ? r. The Man who saw the Night of Power
dxcvi.Meanwhile, the governor returned to the youth, who questioned him of his absence, and he told him that he had been in the city of the king
who had taken the damsel. When the youth heard this, he misdoubted of the governor and never again trusted him in aught, but was still on his
guard against him. Then the governor made great store of sweetmeats and put in them deadly poison and presented them to the youth. When the
latter saw the sweetmeats, he said in himself, 'This is an extraordinary thing of the governor! Needs must there be mischief in this sweetmeat, and I
will make proof of it upon himself.' So he made ready victual and set on the sweetmeat amongst it and bade the governor to his house and set food
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before him. He ate and amongst the rest, they brought him the poisoned sweetmeat; so he ate thereof and died forthright; whereby the youth knew
that this was a plot against himself and said, 'He who seeketh his fortune of his own [unaided] might (190) attaineth it not.' Nor (continued the
vizier) is this, O king of the age, more extraordinary than the story of the druggist and his wife and the singer.".105. Ali Noureddin and the Frank
King's Daughter dcccxxxi.Thereupon there sallied forth to him Zuheir ben Hebib, and they wheeled about and feinted awhile, then came to dose
quarters and exchanged strokes. El Harith forewent his adversary in smiting and stretched him weltering in his gore; whereupon Hudheifeh cried
out to him, saying, "Gifted of God art thou, O Harith! Call another of them." So he cried out, saying, "Is there a comer-forth [to battle?]" But they
of Baghdad held back froni him; and when it appeared to El Harith that confusion was amongst them, he fell upon them and overthrew the first of
them upon their last and slew of them twelve men. Then the evening overtook him and the Baghdadis addressed themselves to flight..59. The
Enchanted Horse Night cclvii.6. Story of the Hunchback xxv.? ? ? ? ? Some with religion themselves concern and make it their business all;
Sitting, (53) they weep for the pains of hell and still for mercy bawl!.Benou Tai, En Numan and the Arab of the, i. 203..Akil rejoiced in the coming
of El Abbas and the slaughter of his enemy and all in his camp rejoiced also and cast dresses of honour upon Aamir. Moreover, Akil bade go forth
to meet El Abbas, and commanded that none, great or small, freeman or slave, should tarry behind. So they did his bidding and going forth all, met
El Abbas at three parasangs' distance from the camp. When they met him, they all dismounted from their horses and Akil and he embraced and
clapped hands. (95) Then they returned, rejoicing in the coming of El Abbas and the slaughter of their enemy, to the camp, where tents were
pitched for the new-comers and carpets spread and game killed and beasts slaughtered and royal guest-meals spread; and on this wise they abode
twenty days, in the enjoyment of all delight and solace of life..The dealer stood at her head and one of the merchants said, "I bid a thousand dinars
for her." Quoth another, "I bid eleven hundred dinars;" [and a third, "I bid twelve hundred"]. Then said a fourth merchant, "Be she mine for
fourteen hundred dinars." And the biddings stood still at that sum. Quoth her owner, "I will not sell her save with her consent. If she desire to be
sold, I will sell her to whom she willeth." And the slave-dealer said to him, "What is her name?" "Her name is Sitt el Milah," (11) answered the
other; whereupon the dealer said to her, "By thy leave, I will sell thee to yonder merchant for this price of fourteen hundred dinars." Quoth she,
"Come hither to me." So he came up to her and when he drew near, she gave him a kick with her foot and cast him to the ground, saying, "I will not
have that old man." The slave-dealer arose, shaking the dust from his clothes and head, and said, "Who biddeth more? Who is desirous [of
buying?]" Quoth one of the merchants, "I," and the dealer said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, shall I sell thee to this merchant?" "Come hither to me,"
answered she; but he said "Nay; speak and I will hearken to thee from my place, for I will not trust myself to thee," And she said, "I will not have
him.".33. Ali the Persian and the Kurd Sharper ccxciv.Thy letter reached me; when the words thou wrot'st therein I read, iii. 84..It chanced one day
that one of the horsemen, who had fallen in with the young Melik Shah by the water and clad him and given him spending-money, saw the eunuch
in the city, disguised as a merchant, and recognizing him, questioned him of his case and of [the reason of] his coming. Quoth he, 'I come to sell
merchandise.' And the horseman said, 'I will tell thee somewhat, if thou canst keep it secret.' 'It is well,' answered the eunuch; 'what is it?' And the
other said, 'We met the king's son Melik Shah, I and certain of the Arabs who were with me, and saw him by such a water and gave him
spending-money and sent him towards the land of the Greeks, near his mother, for that we feared for him, lest his uncle Belehwan should kill him.'
Then he told him all that had passed between them, whereupon the eunuch's countenance changed and he said to the cavalier, 'Assurance!' 'Thou
shalt have assurance,' answered the other, 'though thou come in quest of him.' And the eunuch rejoined, saying, 'Truly, that is my errand, for there
abideth no repose for his mother, lying down or rising up, and she hath sent me to seek news of him.' Quoth the cavalier, 'Go in safety, for he is in a
[certain] part of the land of the Greeks, even as I said to thee.'.? ? ? ? ? If near and far thy toiling feet have trod the ways and thou Devils and
Marids hast ensued nor wouldst be led aright,.Meanwhile, he ceased not, he and his beloved, Queen Mariyeh, in the most delightsome of life and
the pleasantest thereof, and he was vouchsafed by her children; and indeed there befell friendship and love between them and the longer their
companionship was prolonged, the more their love waxed, so that they became unable to endure from each other a single hour, save the time of his
going forth to the Divan, when he would return to her in the utterest that might be of longing. Aud on this wise they abode in all solace and delight
of life, till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and the Sunderer of Companies. So extolled be the perfection of Him whose kingdom
endureth for ever, who is never heedless neither dieth nor sleepeth! This is all that hath come down to us of their story, and so peace [be on
you!].[Aforetime] I journeyed in [many] lands and climes and towns and visited the great cities and traversed the ways and [exposed myself to]
dangers and hardships. Towards the last of my life, I entered a city [of the cities of China], (155) wherein was a king of the Chosroes and the
Tubbas (156) and the Caesars. (157) Now that city had been peopled with its inhabitants by means of justice and equitable dealing; but its [then]
king was a tyrant, who despoiled souls and [did away] lives; there was no wanning oneself at his fire, (158) for that indeed he oppressed the true
believers and wasted the lands. Now he had a younger brother, who was [king] in Samarcand of the Persians, and the two kings abode a while of
time, each in his own city and place, till they yearned unto each other and the elder king despatched his vizier in quest of his younger brother..? ? ?
? ? Lo under my command the land of Yemen is And trenchant is my sword against the foe in fight..? ? ? ? ? b. Story of the Enchanted Youth vii 3.
The Porter and the Three Ladies of Baghdad ix.When the old woman saw this, she cried out to the cook from within the house, and he said to her,
'Go before me.' So she forewent him and he ran after her till he [overtook the party and] catching hold of Selim, said [to the latter's wife,] 'What
aileth thee to take my servant?' Whereupon she cried out at him, saying, 'Know that this is my husband, whom I had lost.' And Selim also cried out,
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saying, 'Mercy! Mercy! I appeal to God and to the Sultan against this Satan!' Therewith the folk gathered together to them forthright and loud rose
the clamours and the cries between them; but the most part of them said, 'Refer their affair to the Sultan.' So they referred the case to the Sultan,
who was none other than Selim's sister Selma..81. The Foolish Schoolmaster dclxvi.?Story of Prince Bihzad..152. Ardeshir and Heyat en Nufous
dccxu.So Iblis the Accursed drank and said, 'Well done, O desire of hearts! but thou owest me yet another song.' Then he filled the cup and signed
to her to sing. Quoth she, 'Hearkening and obedience,' and sang the following verses:.32. The Mock Khalif cclxxxvi.? ? ? ? ? p. The Man who saw
the Night of Power dccccxciii."There was once a king named Bihkerd aed he had wealth galore and many troops; but his deeds were evil and he
would punish for a slight offence and never forgave. He went forth one day to hunt and one of his servants shot an arrow, which lit on the king's ear
and cut it off. Quoth Bihkerd, 'Who shot that arrow?' So the guards brought him in haste the offender, whose name was Yetrou, and he of his fear
fell down on the ground in a swoon. Then said the king, 'Put him to death;' but Yetrou said, 'O King, this that hath befallen was not of my choice
nor of my knowledge; so do thou pardon me, in the hour of thy power over me, for that clemency is of the goodliest of things and belike it shall be
[in this world] a provision and a good work [for which thou shall be requited] one of these days, and a treasure [laid up to thine account] with God
in the world to come. Pardon me, therefore, and fend off evil from me, so shall God fend off from thee evil the like thereof.' When the king heard
this, it pleased him and he pardoned the servant, albeit he had never before pardoned any..114. El Abbas and the King's Daughter of Baghdad
dcccclxvi.On this wise, O King Shah Bekht," continued the vizier, "is the issue of eagerness for [the goods of] the world and covetise of that which
our knowledge embraceth not; indeed, [whoso doth thus] shall perish and repent Nor, O king of the age, (added he) is this story more extraordinary
than that of the sharper and the merchants.".I kissed his hand and thanked him, and as I was walking about, [waiting,] up came the guards and
eunuchs with the women, who were weeping and crying out and taking leave of one another. The eunuchs cried out to us, whereupon we came with
the boat, and they said to the boatman, "Who is this?" "This is my mate," answered he, "[whom I have brought,] to help me, so one of us may keep
the boat, whilst another doth your service." Then they brought out to us the women, one by one, saying, "Throw them [in] by the Island;" and we
answered, "It is well." Now each of them was shackled and they had made a jar of sand fast about her neck. We did as the eunuchs bade us and
ceased not to take the women, one after another, and cast them in, till they gave us my mistress and I winked to my comrade. So we took her and
carried her out into mid-stream, where I gave her the empty calabashes (188) and said to her, "Wait for me at the mouth of the canal." Then we cast
her in, after we had loosed the jar of sand from her neck and done off her fetters, and returned..Now he had a nurse, a foster-mother, on whose
knees he had been reared, and she was a woman of understanding and misdoubted of him, but dared not accost him [with questions]. So she went in
to Shah Khatoun and finding her in yet sorrier plight than he, asked her what was to do; but she refused to answer. However, the nurse gave not
over coaxing and questioning her, till she exacted of her an oath of secrecy. So the old woman swore to her that she would keep secret all that she
should say to her, whereupon the queen related to her her history from first to last and told her that the youth was her son. With this the old woman
prostrated herself before her and said to her, 'This is an easy matter.' But the queen answered, saying, 'By Allah, O my mother, I choose my
destruction and that of my son rather than defend myself by avouching a thing whereof they will not credit me; for they will say, "She avoucheth
this, but that she may fend off reproach from herself" And nought will avail me but patience.' The old woman was moved by her speech and her
intelligence and said to her, 'Indeed, O my daughter, it is as thou sayst, and I hope in God that He will show forth the truth. Have patience and I will
presently go in to the king and hear what he saith and contrive somewhat in this matter, if it be the will of God the Most High.'.Now the king had a
son, a pleasant child, called the Amir Mohammed, who was comely of youth and sweet of speech; he had read in books and studied histories and
above all things in the world he loved the telling and hearing of verses and stories and anecdotes. He was dear to his father King Jemhour, for that
he had none other son than he on life, and indeed he had reared him in the lap of fondness and he was gifted with the utterest of beauty and grace
and brightness and perfection. Moreover, he had learnt to play upon the lute and upon all manner instruments of music and he was used to [carouse
and] company with friends and brethren. Now it was of his wont that, when the king rose to go to his sleeping-chamber, he would sit in his place
and seek of me that I should entertain him with stories and verses and pleasant anecdotes; and on this wise I abode with them a great while in all
cheer and delight, and the prince still loved me with an exceeding great love and entreated me with the utmost kindness..Quoth Ishac, 'Indeed, this
was of thy fair fortune. By Allah, I know not that which thou knowest in this craft!' Then he arose and going to a chest, brought out therefrom
striped clothes of great price, netted with jewels and great pearls, and said to her, 'In the name of God, don these, O my lady Tuhfeh.' So she arose
and donned those clothes and veiled herself and went up [with Ishac] to the palace of the Khalifate, where he made her stand without, whilst he
himself went in to the Commander of the Faithful (with whom was Jaafer the Barmecide) and kissing the earth before him, said to him, 'O
Commander of the Faithful, I have brought thee a damsel, never saw eyes her like for excellence in singing and touching the lute; and her name is
Tuhfeh." (186) 'And where,' asked Er Reshed, 'is this Tuhfeh, who hath not her like in the world?' Quoth Ishac, 'Yonder she stands, O Commander
of the Faithful;' and he acquainted the Khalif with her case from first to last. Then said Er Reshid, 'It is a marvel to hear thee praise a slave-girl after
this fashion. Admit her, so we may see her, for that the morning may not be hidden.'.? ? ? ? ? For whom is thy departure even as a father's loss! To
fly or creep, like nestlings, alone, they strive in vain..? ? ? ? ? My royal couch have I forsworn, sequestering myself From all, and have mine eyes
forbid the taste of sleep's delight..? ? ? ? ? Where is a man's resource and what can he do? It is the Almighty's will; we most submit..Sharper, Story
of the Old, ii. 187..100. The Rogueries of Delileh the Crafty and her Daughter Zeyneb the Trickstress dcclvi.Vizier Er Rehwan, King Shah Bekht
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and his, i. 215..43. Ibn es Semmak and Er Reshid dlxviii.Sitt el Milah, Noureddin Ali of Damascus and, iii. 3..Then he lighted him three candles
and three lamps and spreading the drinking-cloth, brought clarified wine, limpid, old and fragrant, the scent whereof was as that of virgin musk. He
filled the first cup and saying, "O my boon-companion, by thy leave, be ceremony laid aside between us! I am thy slave; may I not be afflicted with
thy loss!" drank it off and filled a second cup, which he handed to the Khalif, with a reverence. His fashion pleased the Khalif and the goodliness of
his speech and he said in himself, "By Allah, I will assuredly requite him for this!" Then Aboulhusn filled the cup again and handed it to the Khalif,
reciting the following verses:.To return to the king his father. When he went to the pit, as of his wont, and called the nurse, she returned him no
answer, whereat his breast was straitened and he let down a man who [found the nurse dead and the boy gone and] acquainted the king therewith;
which when he heard, he buffeted his head and wept passing sore and descended into the midst of the pit, so he might see how the case stood.
There he found the nurse slain and the lion dead, but saw not the boy; so he [returned and] acquainted the astrologers with the verification of their
words, and they said, 'O king, the lion hath eaten him; destiny hath been accomplished upon him and thou art delivered from his hand; for, had he
been saved from the lion, by Allah, we had feared for thee from him, for that the king's destruction should have been at his hand.' So the king left
[sorrowing for] this and the days passed by and the affair was forgotten..Then he sent for his daughter, whose name was Jemreh, and when she
came, he said to her, 'Harkye, Jemreh! Know that I am going to [meet] the clans of Es Shisban and Queen Kemeriyeh and the kings of the Jinn. If I
am vouchsafed the victory over them, to Allah be the praise and thou shall have of me largesse; but, if thou see or hear that I am worsted and any
come to thee with news of me [to this effect], hasten to slay Tuhfeh, so she may fall neither to me nor to them.' Then he took leave of her and
mounted, saying, 'When this cometh about, pass over to the Crescent Mountain and take up thine abode there, and await what shall befall me and
what I shall say to thee.' And Jemreh answered with 'Hearkening and obedience.'.? ? ? ? ? n. The Man whose Caution was the Cause of his Death
dcccciii.When the king heard this story, he deemed it pleasant and said, "This story is near unto that which I know and meseemeth I should do well
to have patience and hasten not to slay my vizier, so I may get of him the story of the king and his son." Then he gave the vizier leave to go away to
his own house; so he thanked him and abode in his house all that day..Now he had with him nought wherewithal he might cover himself; so he
wrapped himself up in one of the rugs of the mosque [and abode thus till daybreak], when the Muezzins came and finding him sitting in that case,
said to him, "O youth, what is this plight?" Quoth he, "I cast myself on your hospitality, imploring your protection from a company of folk who
seek to kill me unjustly and oppressively, without cause." And [one of] the Muezzin[s] said, "Be of good heart and cheerful eye." Then he brought
him old clothes and covered him withal; moreover, he set before him somewhat of meat and seeing upon him signs of gentle breeding, said to him,
"O my son, I grow old and desire thee of help, [in return for which] I will do away thy necessity." "Hearkening and obedience," answered
Noureddin and abode with the old man, who rested and took his ease, what while the youth [did his service in the mosque], celebrating the praises
of God and calling the faithful to prayer and lighting the lamps and filling the ewers (28) and sweeping and cleaning out the place..?THE EIGHTH
OFFICER'S STORY..?STORY OF THE FOUL-FAVOURED MAN AND HIS FAIR WIFE..He lay the rest of the night in one of the ruins, and
when he arose in the morning, he said, 'None is to blame. I sought my own good, and he is no fool who seeketh good for himself; and the druggist's
wife also sought good for herself; but destiny overcometh precaution and there remaineth no abiding for me in this town.' So he went forth from the
city. Nor (added the vizier) is this story, extraordinary though it be, more extraordinary than that of the king and his son and that which bedded
them of wonders and rarities.".? ? ? ? ? When love-longing for her sweet sake I took upon myself, The railers flocked to me anon, on blame and
chiding bent;.And for another story of the same kind,' continued the officer,.114. The Angel of Death and the Rich King cccclxii.? ? ? ? ? j. The
Enchanted Springs dlxxxii.? ? ? ? ? I saw thee, O thou best of all the human race, display A book that came to teach the Truth to those in error's
way..? ? ? ? ? Then came I after them, desiring thee, with me No second save my sword, my falchion keen and bright..Voyage of Sindbad the
Sailor, The Seventh, iii. 224..12. Asleep and Awake cclxxi.There was once, of old days and in bygone ages and times, a king of the kings of the
time, by name Shah Bekht, who had troops and servants and guards galore and a vizier called Er Rehwan, who was wise, understanding, a man of
good counsel and a cheerful acceptor of the commandments of God the Most High, to whom belong might and majesty. The king committed to him
the affairs of his kingdom and his subjects and said according to his word, and on this wise he abode a long space of time..When the king had read
this letter, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy and bestowed on me great store of presents and entreated me with the utmost honour. Some days after
this, I sought of him leave to depart, but he granted it not to me save after much pressing. So I took leave of him and shipped with divers merchants
and others, intending for my own country and having no desire for travel or traffic. We sailed on, without ceasing, till we had passed many islands;
but, one day, as we fared on over a certain tract of the sea, there came forth upon us a multitude of boats full of men like devils, clad in chain-mail
and armed with swords and daggers and bows and arrows, and surrounded us on every side. They entreated us after the cruellest fashion, smiting
and wounding and slaying those who made head against them, and taking the ship, with the crew and all that were therein, carried us to an island,
where they sold us all for a low price. A rich man bought me and taking me into his house, gave me to eat and drink and clothed me and entreated
me kindly, till my heart was comforted and I was somewhat restored..? ? ? ? ? By Allah, what sorrows and woes to my soul for thy sake were
decreed! My heart is grown hoar, ere eld's snows have left on my tresses their trail..? ? ? ? ? y. The foul-favoured Man and his Fair Wife
dccccxviii.54. The Woman whose Hands were cut off for Almsgiving dcxli.? ? ? ? ? By Allah, O thou that chid'st my heart concerning my sister's
love, Leave chiding and rather bemoan my case and help me to my will..? ? ? ? ? A fair one, to idolaters if she herself should show, They'd leave
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their idols and her face for only Lord would know;.Then the astrologers made their calculations and looked into his nativity and his ascendant,
whereupon their colour changed and they were confounded. Quoth the king to them, 'Acquaint me with his horoscope and ye shall have assurance
and fear ye not of aught' 'O king,' answered they, 'this child's nativity denotes that, in the seventh year of his age, there is to be feared for him from
a lion, which will attack him; and if he be saved from the lion, there will betide an affair yet sorer and more grievous.' 'What is that?' asked the
king; and they said, 'We will not speak, except the king command us thereto and give us assurance from [that which we] fear.' Quoth the king, 'God
assure you!' And they said, 'If he be saved from the lion, the king's destruction will be at his hand.' When the king heard this, his colour changed
and his breast was straitened; but he said in himself, 'I will be watchful and do my endeavour and suffer not the lion to eat him. It cannot be that he
will kill me, and indeed the astrologers lied.'.ABDALLAH BEN NAFI AND THE KING'S SON OF CASHGHAR. (157).After your loss, nor trace
of me nor vestige would remain, iii. 41..? ? ? ? ? And all the desert spaces devour, whilst to my rede, Or if in sport or earnest, (93) still Aamir
giveth ear..Meanwhile, Selim abode with the cook a whole year's space, earning him two dinars every day; and when his affair was prolonged, the
cook inclined unto him and took compassion on him, on condition that, if he let him go, he should not discover his fashion to the Sultan, for that it
was his wont every little while to entrap a man and carry him to his house and slay him and take his money and cook his flesh and give it to the
folk to eat. So he said to him, 'O youth, wilt thou that I release thee from this thy plight, on condition that thou be reasonable and discover not aught
of thine affair ever?' And Selim answered, 'I will swear to thee by whatsoever oath thou choosest that I will keep thy secret and will not speak one
syllable against thy due, what while I abide on life.' Quoth the cook, 'I purpose to send thee forth with my brother and cause thee travel with him on
the sea, on condition that thou be unto him a boughten slave; and when he cometh to the land of Hind, he shall sell thee and thus wilt thou be
delivered from prison and slaughter.' And Selim said, 'It is well: be it as thou sayst, may God the Most High requite thee with good!'.Then they
displayed Shehrzad in the sixth and seventh dresses and clad her in youths' apparel, whereupon she came forward, swaying coquettishly from side
to side; and indeed she ravished wits and hearts and ensorcelled with her glances [all who looked on her]. She shook her sides and wagged her hips,
then put her hair on the hilt of her sword and went up to King Shehriyar, who embraced her, as the hospitable man embraces the guest, and
threatened her in her ear with the taking of the sword; and indeed she was even as saith of her the poet in these verses:.65. The Simpleton and the
Sharper dclii.? ? ? ? ? "Be thou not hard of heart," quoth I. Had ye but deigned To visit me in dreams, I had been satisfied..If, in his own land, midst
his folk, abjection and despite, ii. 196..She laughed and cried out to the women of the house, saying, "Ho, Fatimeh! Ho, Khedijeh! Ho, Herifeh! Ho,
Senineh!" Whereupon all those who were in the place of women and neighbours flocked to me and fell a-laughing at me and saying, "O blockhead,
what ailed thee to meddle with gallantry?" Then one of them came and looked in my face and laughed, and another said, "By Allah, thou mightest
have known that she lied, from the time she said she loved thee and was enamoured of thee? What is there in thee to love?" And a third said, "This
is an old man without understanding." And they vied with each other in making mock of me, what while I suffered sore chagrin..63. Haroun er
Reshid and the Two Girls dcli.Reshid (Er) and the Barmecides, i. 189..Now I was drunken and my clothes were drenched with the blood; and as I
passed along the road, I met a thief. When he saw me, he knew me and said to me, "Harkye, such an one!" "Well?" answered I, and he said, "What
is that thou hast with thee?" So I acquainted him with the case and he took the head from me. Then we went on till we came to the river, where he
washed the head and considering it straitly, said, "By Allah, this is my brother, my father's son. and he used to spunge upon the folk." Then he
threw the head into the river. As for me, I was like a dead man [for fear]; but he said to me, "Fear not neither grieve, for thou art quit of my
brother's blood.".Thereupon they all dismounted and putting off that which was upon them of harness of war, came before El Abbas and tendered
him allegiance and sued for his protection. So he held his hand from them and bade them gather together the spoils. Then he took the riches and the
slaves and the camels, and they all became his liege-men and his retainers, to the number (according to that which is said) of fifty thousand horse.
Moreover, the folk heard of him and flocked to him from all sides; whereupon he divided [the spoil amongst them] and gave gifts and abode thus
three days, and there came presents to him. Then he bade set out for Akil's abiding-place; so they fared on six days and on the seventh day they
came in sight of the camp. El Abbas bade his man Aamir forego him and give Akil the glad news of his cousin's coming. So he rode on to the camp
and going in to Akil, gave him the glad news of Zuheir's slaughter and the conquest of his tribe..? ? ? ? ? Yea, he thou lov'st shall be hard-hearted,
recking not Of fortune's turns or fate's caprices, in his pride..When Tuhfeh heard this, it was grievous to her and she wept sore; whereupon quoth
the head to her, 'The relief of God the Most High is near at hand; but now let me hear somewhat of thy speech.' So she took the lute and sang three
songs, weeping the while. 'By Allah,' said the head, 'thou hast been bountiful to me, may God be with thee!' Then it disappeared and the season of
sundown came. So she arose [and betook herself] to her place [in the hall]; whereupon the candles rose up from under the earth and kindled
themselves. Then the kings of the Jinn appeared and saluted her and kissed her hands and she saluted them. Presently, up came Kemeriyeh and her
three sisters and saluted Tuhfeh and sat down; whereupon the tables were brought and they ate. Then the tables were removed and there came the
wine-tray and the drinking-service. So Tuhfeh took the lute and one of the three queens filled the cup and signed to Tuhfeh [to sing]. Now she had
in her hand a violet; so Tuhfeh sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? f. The Sixth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor cclxvi.? ? ? ? ? 'Twas not of wine that
I had drunk; her mouth's sweet honeyed dews It was intoxicated me with bliss and ravishment..?Story of Ilan Shah and Abou Teman..Quoth Omar,
"O Jerir, keep the fear of God before thine eyes and say nought but the truth." And Jerir recited the following verses:.34. The City of Irem
dxxxviii.When the king heard this, drowsiness overcame him and he slept and presently awaking, called for the candles. So they were lighted and
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he sat down on his couch and seating Shehrzad by him, smiled in her face. She kissed the earth before him and said, "O king of the age and lord of
the time and the day, extolled be the perfection of [God] the Forgiving One, the Bountiful Giver, who hath sent me unto thee, of His favour and
beneficence, so I have informed thee with longing after Paradise; for that this which thou wast used to do was never done of any of the kings before
thee. As for women, God the Most High [in His Holy Book] maketh mention of them, [whenas He saith, 'Verily, men who submit [themselves unto
God] and women who submit] and true-believing men and true-believing women and obedient men and obedient women and soothfast men and
soothfast women [and long-suffering men and long-suffering women and men who order themselves humbly and women who order themselves
humbly and charitable men and charitable women and men who fast and women who fast] and men who guard their privities and women who
guard their privities [and men who are constantly mindful of God and women who are constantly mindful, God hath prepared unto them
forgiveness and a mighty recompense]. (172).Accordingly, the king bade fetch the girl [and she came]. Then there befell that which befell of his
foregathering with the elder sister, and when he went up to his couch, that he might sleep, the younger sister said to the elder, 'I conjure thee by
Allah, O my sister, an thou be not asleep, tell us a story of thy goodly stories, wherewithal we may beguile the watches of our night, against
morning come and parting.' 'With all my heart,' answered she and fell to relating to her, whilst the king listened. Her story was goodly and
delightful, and whilst she was in the midst of telling it, the dawn broke. Now the king's heart clave to the hearing of the rest of the story; so he
respited her till the morrow, and when it was the next night, she told him a story concerning the marvels of the lands and the extraordinary chances
of the folk, that was yet stranger and rarer than the first. In the midst of the story, the day appeared and she was silent from the permitted speech. So
he let her live till the ensuing night, so he might hear the completion of the story and after put her to death..Then said she to him, "O my son, was
there any one with thee yesternight?" And he bethought himself and said, "Yes; one lay the night with me and I acquainted him with my case and
told him my story. Doubtless, he was from the Devil, and I, O my mother, even as thou sayst truly, am Aboulhusn el Khelia." "O my son," rejoined
she, "rejoice in tidings of all good, for yesterday's record is that there came the Vivier Jaafer the Barmecide [and his company] and beat the sheikhs
of the mosque and the Imam, each four hundred lashes; after which they paraded them about the city, making proclamation before them and saying,
'This is the reward and the least of the reward of whoso lacketh of goodwill to his neighbours and troubleth on them their lives!' and banished them
from Baghdad. Moreover, the Khalif sent me a hundred dinars and sent to salute me." Whereupon Aboulhusn cried out and said to her, "O old
woman of ill-omen, wilt thou contradict me and tell me that I am not the Commander of the Faithful? It was I who commanded Jaafer the
Barmecide to beat the sheikhs and parade them about the city and make proclamation before them and who sent thee the hundred dinars and sent to
salute thee, and I, O beldam of ill-luck, am in very deed the Commander of the Faithful, and thou art a liar, who would make me out a
dotard.".Then he turned to the woman and said to her, "Is it not thus?" "Yes, O Commander of the Faithful," answered she; and he said, "What
prompted thee to this?" Quoth she, "Thou slewest my father and my mother and my kinsfolk and tookest their goods." "Whom meanest thou?"
asked the Khalif, and she replied, "I am of the house of Bermek." (93) Then said he to her, "As for the dead, they are of those who are past away,
and it booteth not to speak of them; but, as for that which I took of wealth, it shall be restored to thee, yea, and more than it." And he was bountiful
to her to the utmost of munificence..Now, when the draper saw the turban-cloth, he resolved to put away his wife and waited but till he should get
together that which was obligatory on him of the dowry and what not else, (56) for fear of her people. When the old woman arose in the morning,
she took the young man and carried him to the draper's house. The wife opened the door to her and the ill-omened old woman entered with him and
said to the lady, "Go, fetch that which thou wouldst have fine-drawn and give it to my son." So saying, she locked the door on her, whereupon the
young man forced her and did his occasion of her and went forth. Then said the old woman to her, "Know that this is my son and that he loved thee
with an exceeding love and was like to lose his life for longing after thee. So I practised on thee with this device and came to thee with this
turban-cloth, which is not thy husband's, but my son's. Now have I accomplished my desire; so do thou trust in me and I will put a trick on thy
husband for the setting thee right with him, and thou wilt be obedient to me and to him and to my son." (57) And the wife answered, saying, "It is
well. Do so.".There was once a man of Nishapour, (1) who had a wife of the utmost loveliness and piety, and he was minded to set out on the
pilgrimage. So he commended his wife to the care of his brother and besought him to aid her in her affairs and further her to her desires till he
should return, so they both abode alive and well. Then he took ship and departed and his absence was prolonged. Meanwhile, the brother went in to
his brother's wife, at all times and seasons, and questioned her of her circumstances and went about her occasions; and when his visits to her were
prolonged and he heard her speech and looked upon her face, the love of her gat hold upon his heart and he became distraught with passion for her
and his soul prompted him [to evil]. So he besought her to lie with him, but she refused and chid him for his foul deed, and he found him no way
unto presumption; (2) wherefore he importuned her with soft speech and gentleness..25. Maan ben Zaideh and the Bedouin cclxxi.? ? ? ? ? So get
thee gone, then, from a house wherein thou art abased And let not severance from friends lie heavy on thy spright..When the night came, the king
sat in his privy chamber and sending after the vizier, sought of him the promised story; and he said, "Know, O august king, that.When he was gone,
the old man bade the trooper wash the kitchen-vessels and made ready passing goodly food. When the king returned, he set the meat before him,
and he tasted food whose like he had never known; whereat he marvelled and asked who had dressed it. So they acquainted him with the old man's
case and he summoned him to his presence and awarded him a handsome recompense. (207) Moreover, he commanded that they should cook
together, he and the cook, and the old man obeyed his commandment..So the folk resorted to her from all parts and she used to pray God (to whom
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belong might and majesty) for the oppressed and God granted him relief, and against his oppressor, and He broke him in sunder. Moreover, she
prayed for the sick and they were made whole; and on this wise she abode a great space of time. As for her husband, when he returned from the
pilgrimage, his brother and the neighbours acquainted him with his wife's affair, whereat he was sore concerned and misdoubted of their story, for
that which he knew of her chastity and prayerfulness; and he wept for her loss..94. The Man's Dispute with the Learned Woman of the relative
Excellence of the Sexes dclxxxiii.Sixth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The, iii. 203..? ? ? ? ? k. The Vizier's Son and the Bathkeeper's Wife
dlxxxiv.90. The Apples of Paradise dclxxvi.Then they spread the ensigns and the standards, whilst the drums beat and the trumpets sounded, and
set out upon the homeward journey. The King of Baghdad rode forth with them and brought them three days' journey on their way, after which he
took leave of them and returned with his troops to Baghdad. As for King El Aziz and his son, they fared on night and day and gave not over going
till there abode but three days' journey between them and Yemen, when they despatched three men of the couriers to the prince's mother [to
acquaint her with their return], safe and laden with spoil, bringing with them Mariyeh, the king's daughter of Baghdad. When the queen-mother
heard this, her wit fled for joy and she adorned El Abbas his slave-girls after the goodliest fashion. Now he had ten slave-girls, as they were moons,
whereof his father had carried five with him to Baghdad, as hath aforetime been set out, and other five abode with his mother. When the
dromedary-posts (125) came, they were certified of the approach of El Abbas, and when the sun rose and their standards appeared, the prince's
mother came out to meet her son; nor was there great or small, old man or infant, but went forth that day to meet the king..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second
Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor ccliii.Old Sharper, Story of the, ii. 187..Then said the king, "Hast thou a need we may accomplish unto thee? For
indeed we are exceeding beholden to thee for that which thou didst in the matter of Hudheifeh and his folk." And he let cast over him a mantle of
Egyptian satin, worth an hundred dinars. Moreover, he bade his treasurer give him a thousand dinars and said to him, "O youth, take this in part of
that which thou deserves! of us; and if thou prolong thy sojourn with us, we will give thee slaves and servants." El Abbas kissed the earth and said,
"O king, may grant thee abiding prosperity, I deserve not all this." Then he put his hand to his poke and pulling out two caskets of gold, in each of
which were rubies, whose value none could tell, gave them to the king, saying, "O king, God cause thy prosperity to endure, I conjure thee by that
which God hath vouchsafed thee, heal my heart by accepting these two caskets, even as I have accepted thy present." So the king accepted the two
caskets and El Abbas took his leave and went away to the bazaar..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Chief of the New Cairo Police dciv.? ? ? ? ? b. The Fakir
and his Pot of Butter dcx.? ? ? ? ? d. The Lover's Trick against the Chaste Wife dcccclxxx."Know, O my lord," answered she, "that I am a maiden
oppressed of my father, for that he misspeaketh of me and saith to me, 'Thou art foul of favour and it befitteth not that thou wear rich clothes; for
thou and the slave-girls, ye are equal in rank, there is no distinguishing thee from them.' Now he is a rich man, having wealth galore, [and saith not
on this wise but] because he is a niggard and grudgeth the spending of a farthing; [wherefore he is loath to marry me,] lest he be put to somewhat of
charge in my marriage, albeit God the Most High hath been bountiful to him and he is a man puissant in his time and lacking nothing of the goods
of the world." "Who is thy father," asked the young merchant, "and what is his condition?" And she replied, "He is the Chief Cadi of the Supreme
Court, under whose hand are all the Cadis who administer justice in this city.".Then said Er Razi to El Merouzi, 'Come with me to my city, for that
it is nearer [than thine].' So he went with him, and when he came to his lodging, he said to his wife and household and neighbours, 'This is my
brother, who hath been absent in the land of Khorassan and is come back.' And he abode with him in all honour and worship three days' space. On
the fourth day, Er Razi said to him, 'Know, O my brother, that I purpose to do somewhat' 'What is it?' asked El Merouzi. Quoth the other, 'I mean to
feign myself dead and do thou go to the market and hire two porters and a bier. [Then come back and take me up and go round about the streets and
markets with me and collect alms on my account.] (34).Then he called for a chest and bringing out thence a necklace of Greek handiwork, worth a
thousand dinars, wrapped it in a mantle of green silk, set with pearls and jewels and inwrought with red gold, and joined thereto two caskets of
musk and ambergris. Moreover, he put off upon the girl a mantle of Greek silk, striped with gold, wherein were divers figures and semblants
depictured, never saw eyes its like. Therewithal the girl's wit fled for joy and she went forth from his presence and returned to her mistress. When
she came in to her, she acquainted her with that which she had seen of El Abbas and that which was with him of servants and attendants and [set
out to her] the loftiness of his station and gave her that which was with her..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Physician Douban iv.?STORY OF THE TWO
SHARPERS WHO CHEATED EACH HIS FELLOW..? ? ? ? ? Be gracious, so our gladness may be fulfilled with wine And we of our beloved
have easance, without fear..They lighted down without the place and when they arose in the morning, they saw a populous and goodly city, fair of
seeming and great, abounding in trees and streams and fruits and wide of suburbs. So the young man said to his sister Selma, 'Abide thou here in
thy place, till I enter the city and examine it and make assay of its people and seek out a place which we may buy and whither we may remove. If it
befit us, we will take up our abode therein, else will we take counsel of departing elsewhither.' Quoth she, 'Do this, trusting in the bounty of God (to
whom belong might and majesty) and in His blessing.'.? ? ? ? ? g. The King's Son and the Ogress dcccclxxxv.'There was once, of old time, a hawk
who made himself a nest hard by that of a locust, and the latter gloried in his neighbourhood and betaking herself to him, saluted him and said, "O
my lord and chief of the birds, indeed the nearness unto thee delighteth me and thou honourest me with thy neighbourhood and my soul is fortified
with thee." The hawk thanked her for this and there ensued friendship between them. One day, the locust said to the hawk, "O chief of the birds,
how cometh it that I see thee alone, solitary, having with thee no friend of thy kind of the birds, to whom thou mayst incline in time of easance and
of whom thou mayst seek succour in time of stress? Indeed, it is said, 'Man goeth about seeking the ease of his body and the preservation of his
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strength, and in this there is nought more necessary to him than a friend who shall be the completion of his gladness and the mainstay of his life and
on whom shall be his dependence in his stress and in his ease.' Now I, albeit I ardently desire thy weal in that which beseemeth thy condition, yet
am I weak [and unable] unto that which the soul craveth; but, if thou wilt give me leave, I will seek out for thee one of the birds who shall be
conformable unto thee in thy body and thy strength." And the hawk said, "I commit this to thee and rely upon thee therein.".100. The Lovers of the
Benou Tai ccccx.When the night was half spent, I arose [and went forth the tent] to do an occasion of mine, and none knew of my case save this
woman. The dogs misdoubted of me and followed me and gave not over besetting me, till I fell on my back into a deep pit, wherein was water, and
one of the dogs fell in with me. The woman, who was then a girl in the first bloom of youth, full of strength and spirit, was moved to pity on me,
for that wherein I was fallen, and coming to me with a rope, said to me, "Lay hold of this rope." So I laid hold of the rope and clung to it and she
pulled me up; but, when I was halfway up, I pulled her [down] and she fell with me into the pit; and there we abode three days, she and I and the
dog..The raft fared on with me, running along the surface of the river, and entered into the inward of the mountain, where the light of day forsook
me and I abode dazed and stupefied, unknowing whither I went. Whenas I hungered, I ate a little of the victual I had with me, till it was all spent
and I abode expecting the mercy of the Lord of all creatures. (206) Presently I found myself in a strait [channel] in the darkness and my head
rubbed against the roof of the cave; and in this case I abode awhile, knowing not night from day, whilst anon the channel grew straiter and anon
widened out; and whenas my breast was straitened and I was confounded at my case, sleep took me and I knew neither little nor much.."O elder,"
added she, "if Muslims and Jews and Nazarenes drink wine, who are we [that we should abstain from it]?" "By Allah, O my lady," answered he,
"spare thine endeavour, for this is a thing to which I will not hearken." When she knew that he would not consent to her desire, she said to him, "O
elder, I am of the slave-girls of the Commander of the Faithful and the food waxeth on me (34) and if I drink not, I shall perish, (35) nor wilt thou
be assured against the issue of my affair. As for me, I am quit of blame towards thee, for that I have made myself known to thee and have bidden
thee beware of the wrath of the Commander of the Faithful.".108. Ali ben Tahir and the Girl Mounis ccccxxiv.? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Calender's
Story xlii.? ? ? ? ? Is there a man of you will come, that I may heal his paint With blows right profitful for him who's sick for lust of fight?.When
the Khalif heard this, he said, "By Allah, O Jerir, Omar possesseth but a hundred dirhems." (66) [And he cried out to his servant, saying,] "Ho, boy!
give them to him." Moreover, he gave him the ornaments of his sword; and Jerir went forth to the [other] poets, who said to him, "What is behind
thee?" (67) And he answered, "A man who giveth to the poor and denieth the poets, and I am well-pleased with him." (68).When her master heard
this, his reason fled for joy and he went to his friend the draper and said to him, "Thou wast right in the matter of the damsel, for that she is
enamoured of the young Damascene; so how shall I do?" Quoth the other, "Go to the bazaar and when thou seest him, salute him and say to him,
'Indeed, thy departure the other day, without accomplishing thine occasion, was grievous to me; so, if thou be still minded to buy the girl, I will
abate thee an hundred dinars of that which thou badest for her, by way of hospitable entreatment of thee and making myself agreeable to thee; for
that thou art a stranger in our land.' If he say to thee, 'I have no desire for her' and hold off from thee, know that he will not buy; in which case, let
me know, so I may contrive thee another device; and if he say to thee other than this, conceal not from me aught..Then the king sent for the captain
of the thieves and bestowed on him a dress of honour, (142) commanding that all who loved the king should put off [their raiment and cast it] upon
him. (143) So there fell dresses of honour [and other presents] on him, till he was wearied with their much plenty, and Azadbekht invested him
with the mastership of the police of his city. Then he bade set up other nine gibbets beside the first and said to his son, "Thou art guiltless, and yet
these wicked viziers endeavoured for thy slaughter." "O my father," answered the prince, "I had no fault [in their eyes] but that I was a loyal
counsellor to thee and still kept watch over thy good and withheld their hands from thy treasuries; wherefore they were jealous and envied me and
plotted against me and sought to slay me," Quoth the king, "The time [of retribution] is at hand, O my son; but what deemest thou we should do
with them in requital of that which they did with thee? For that they have endeavoured for thy slaughter and exposed thee to public ignominy and
soiled my honour among the kings.".Presently, the idiot returned, with somewhat to add to his hoard, but found it not; so he bethought him who had
followed him and remembered that he had found the sharper aforesaid assiduous in sitting with him and questioning him. So he went in quest of
him, assured that he had taken the pot, and gave not over looking for him till he espied him sitting; whereupon he ran to him and the sharper saw
him. [Then the idiot stood within earshot] and muttered to himself and said, 'In the pot are threescore dinars and I have with me other score in such
a place and to-day I will unite the whole in the pot.' When the sharper heard him say this to himself, muttering and mumbling after his fashion, he
repented him of having taken the dinars and said, 'He will presently return to the pot and find it empty; wherefore that (264) for which I am on the
look-out will escape me; and meseemeth I were best restore the dinars [to their place], so he may see them and leave all that is with him in the pot,
and I can take the whole.'.81. Mohammed el Amin and Jaafer ben el Hadi cccxcii.Then, when it was night, she brought her to me, after she had
adorned her and perfumed her, and said to her, "Gainsay not this thy lord in aught that he shall seek of thee." When she came to bed with me, I said
in myself, "Verily, this damsel (216) is more generous than I!" Then I sent away the slave-girl and drew not nigh unto her, but arose forthright and
betaking myself to my wife, lay with her and did away her maidenhead. She straightway conceived by me and accomplishing the time of her
pregnancy, gave birth to this dear little daughter; in whom I rejoiced, for that she was lovely to the utterest, and she hath inherited her mother's wit
and her father's comeliness..? ? ? ? ? By God, forgetfulness of her shall never cross my mind, What while I wear the bonds of life nor when of death
they're rent.When the boy grew up, his father feared for him from poverty and change of case, so he said to him, 'Dear my son, know that in my
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youth I wronged my brothers in the matter of our father's good, and I see thee in weal; but, if thou [come to] need, ask not of one of them nor of any
other, for I have laid up for thee in yonder chamber a treasure; but do not thou open it until thou come to lack thy day's food.' Then he died, and his
wealth, which was a great matter, fell to his son. The young man had not patience to wait till he had made an end of that which was with him, but
rose and opened the chamber, and behold, it was [empty and its walls were] whitened, and in its midst was a rope hanging down and half a score
bricks, one upon another, and a scroll, wherein was written, 'Needs must death betide; so hang thyself and beg not of any, but kick away the bricks,
so there may be no escape (225) for thee, and thou shall be at rest from the exultation of enemies and enviers and the bitterness of poverty.'.Then
said he to her, 'By Allah, thou art the desire of the Commander of the Faithful! (182) So take the lute and sing a song that thou shalt sing to the
Khalif, whenas thou goest in to him.' So she took the lute and tuning it, sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? a. The Man of Khorassan, his Son and
his Governor dccclxxxvi.? ? ? ? ? f. The Lady and her Two Lovers dlxxxi.42. Er Reshid and the Barmecides dlxvii
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